
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
Minutes of The Regular Meeting
Held February 11, 2019, @ 7:00 P.M.

Council met in Regular session with Austin Scheiner, James R. Miller, Andrew Zartman, Lora Lyons, Andrew Head, and Lyn Collis present.

Guests Present:  Matt Miller, Solicitor

The Minutes from the January 28, 2019, meeting were read, and approved as read.

EMS: Coordinator Schuerman was present and reported the following to Council:

1. There were 20 runs in January, and have been 5 so far in February.

2. She will be ordering supplies for the squads on Monday, the 18th. She needs test strips, d-fib pads, etc. She will also be ordering two new infrared, no-touch, thermometers for $120 each. The current thermometers go in the ear and are hard to use with people with hearing aids. In addition, they cost $180 each to replace.

3. The Priority One and Supplemental grants are out. These are not matching grants, cover training and/or equipment, and are due by the end of April. Council approved applying for the grants.

4. While she was at the at the continuing education conference, she received information about the Siren Grant. This grant is either a 75/25 split or a 90/10 split, and is only for rural areas. It can be used for training, continuing education, equipment, and possibly retention (i.e. payroll). The grant can be up to $200,000 over four years.

5. The Life Pak 12 in Squad 54 will no longer be supported by Physio-Control as of June 2020. They will be coming in to evaluate the Life Pak 15 that is in Squad 51 on March 5th, and are offering a $5,000 exchange for the Life Pak 12, which would bring the cost of purchasing a new one down to $25,000. If the exchange is not done now, it will have to be done by August of 2021 when the new state rules regarding CO2 monitoring go into effect, as the Life Pak 12 doesn’t have a CO2 monitor.

Fire Department: Chief Anderson was present and reported the following to Council:

1. He turned in a requisition in order to purchase a new set of boots for John Hall. The cost of the boots is $300.

2. The washing machine finally came in.

3. Orientation for the Fire One class at Vantage is on February 13th. He asked if the two students, Thomas Shrider and Aaron Harris could drive the back-up squad to class. Classes are two nights per week and possibly Saturdays. They will get in a total of 124 hours of training. Coordinator Schuerman agreed to let them take Squad 54 as long as the Fire Department covers the cost of gas. 

4. Last weekend they flushed the heater core in Truck 55 to see if the heater would work any better. It worked a little better, but there was still ice build-up on the inside of the windows the last time they took it out. He is not sure what to do with it.

5. Christian Munoz is almost done with his training and should be taking the State test in March.

6. Josh Anderson stepped down as the Secretary/Treasurer for the Fire Department, and Gary Gasser took over the position. Lyons made a motion to approve the change in the Secretary/Treasurer position for the Fire Department, Head seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.

7. He has finally received a firm price on getting the Firefighter’s NFPA 1582 physicals done at Van Wert Health. They will cost $804 compared to the $941 that Parkview charges. Council okayed using Van Wert Health for the firefighter’s physicals. Two will be needed prior to the end of the Fire One class.

8. He received a quote of $12,600 from Yenser-Gross for getting the furnace replaced and having central air conditioning in the office area. The current tube heaters were installed in 1976, and there are no longer parts available to fix them. Council requested that Chief Anderson get two more quotes, possibly from Horman’s in Antwerp, or Barney’s in Convoy.

Mayor Wobler addressed the following regarding the Fire Department:

1. An e-mail between him and Chief Anderson regarding the Secretary/Treasurer position change, and the budget meeting.

2. Asked Chief Anderson about the grant from Paulding Putnam Electric Cooperative. The check for the grant was made out to the Payne Fire Department, but was deposited into the Payne Fire Association’s account per Chief Anderson. Mayor Wobler stated that all grant monies are to come through the Village’s account and stated that Chief Anderson was well aware of this. Chief Anderson stated that the grant money was for purchasing Class A uniforms from Van Wert Fire Equipment. He later stated the check was made out to the Payne Fire Association, and Mayor Wobler reiterated that all grant money is to come through the Village’s account.

3. He sent an e-mail to Superintendent Winans about having monthly free meals for first responders to eat with students for recruitment of Fire and EMS personnel. Superintendent Winans stated he liked the idea and would get back with the Mayor.

Police Department: Chief Miller was present and reported to Council the following:

1. He sent out the computer that was in the cruiser to get fixed. It is still under warranty, so it won’t cost anything.

2. There is a meeting scheduled for the 1st of March, for the Paulding County Law Enforcement regarding the MARCS radios. They will have a schedule made out to install the radios in the police vehicles, and the cost of the radios and installation should be covered by the grant money received. They are going to switch over to using the MARCS radios by March 31st.

3. Doug Mansfield turned in all of his gear today. A letter of resignation was supposed to be in with the gear, however, Chief Miller stated he did not find it. His resignation effective date is today, February 11, 2019.

Mayor Wobler informed Council about the following regarding the Police Department:

1. There was a disturbance in town on Saturday night which turned out to be an underage juvenile driving a vehicle. The Sheriff’s department made contact with the parents of the juvenile.

2. Another pole has been damaged on Brian’s Drive. No paint is missing, but the pole is bent.


Street: Mayor Wobler informed Council of the following:

1. The battery was replaced in the dump truck.

2. He found an old plowing schedule that states the priority of plowing routes and gave it to Kevin and Al.

3. There is scrap metal in the street building and he would like Council to approve taking it Kohart’s for recycling. Kevin will get a check for the scrap metal, and the money will go in the Village’s accounts. Council approved scrapping the majority of the items. However, the hubcaps and computer tower will be kept to be sold at the garage sale, and the rope will be kept and stored.

4. He would like to order a come-along puller to straighten the street signs. The cost of a come-along puller is between $30 and $60 dollars, and Council is okay with one being purchased.


Zoning: Inspector Tom Sinn was not present.


Committee Reports: 

1. Mayor Wobler stated he would like to set a meeting date for the Laws, Contracts, Ordinance, and File Retention Committee (Head, Collis, and Miller) in order to discuss the following:
a. Review of the Policy and Procedure Manual
b. Review and approval of the new Trash Pickup Contract.
c. Review of the social media policy that the Solicitor is working on.
d. File Retention Policy and having resolutions and ordinances put onto thumb drives. Councilwoman Collis suggested purchasing an external hard drive on which to keep all the ordinances. One can be purchased for around $60.

2. Mayor Wobler would like to set a meeting of the Streets, Alleys, and Ditches Committee. They will discuss which streets to pave. He also informed Council that he spoke with Aaron Timm regarding the bridges on Fox Street, and Mr. Timm stated that the bridges are structurally sound and don’t need to be replaced. 

The committee meetings will be scheduled at the next Council Meeting.


Correspondence Letters:

1. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he received a letter from Mrs. Lawson, a preservation architect, who stated the Village was a really good candidate to apply for funds regarding the upkeep and preservation of the Caboose and Train Depot. He is coordinating a response with Jim Hooker, who has a list of improvements he would like to do to both. Some of them are: bronze plaques for both, a platform around the depot, removal of lead paint, repair of chimney, replacing the railroad ties, and printing up brochures explaining the history of both.

2. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he received two postcards on an aeronautical studies that were done in the area. The results can be viewed at http://oeaaa.faa.gov by searching for 382226944-394541266 and 382226923-394541311.

3. Mayor Wobler asked Council if they would like for him to set up a date to have Lee from Poggemeyer Design come in and talk to Council about a CDBG Downtown Revitalization Grant. Council agreed, and the Mayor stated he would try to set it up for the next Council meeting on the 25th. The grant would be on the cycle for fiscal year 2020 or 2021.


OLD BUSINESS:

1. Mayor Wobler stated that the purchase of a guardrail has already been approved, and he is just waiting on the certification from the Auditor’s office prior to purchasing.

2. Mayor Wobler stated that the grill for the tractor will be purchased after the Village receives certification from the Auditor’s office.

3. Mayor Wobler stated the Council room floor will also be done once the certification is received.

4. Mayor Wobler addressed getting a quote from Rob at USI Insurance. He stated that Rob has all the information from 2017, and the only two things have been purchased since then, the playground equipment and the EMS power cot. He stated he believes Rob should be able to give the Village a quote without having more information dug up and Council agreed.

5. Mayor Wobler informed Council that Anna Mumma will start cleaning the office on Thursday, February 14th, and will do her monthly cleanings on the 2nd Thursday of each month.


NEW BUSINESS:

1. Mayor Wobler introduced Ordinance 2019-5, an ordinance adopting the 2019 Ohio Basic Code for the Village, and declaring an emergency. Head made a motion to suspend the rules, Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. President of Council, Austin Scheiner, read Ordinance 2019-5. Lyons made a motion to accept Ordinance 2019-5 as presented, Collis seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

2. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he checked all the licenses for employees, including Fire, EMS, and Police. Two employees (one Fire, one EMS) are borderline according to the insurance guidelines, and one EMS employee is not acceptable. Coordinator Schuerman stated she would make sure the employee with the not acceptable driving record is informed that they cannot drive the squads. It shouldn’t be a problem, though, as said employee usually works in the back on runs anyways. She is a daytime shift staff employee from another village.

3. Mayor Wobler informed Council of the quotes he received regarding purchasing a grader box in order to level out the parking lot, and other areas in the Village. It will be stored at the park. He was told that the Village might want to purchase a grader scraper rather than a box scraper. Kenn-Feld has an 8-foot grading scraper in-stock for a cost of $1775, or they can order a box scraper, 84” for $1400, or 96” for between $3700-$4000. He stated it would cost just as much to hire a company to come in and do the scraping for the town. Head made a motion to purchase the 8’ grading scraper for $1775. Miller seconded, and the vote was: Scheiner, no; Miller, yes; Zartman, yes; Lyons, no; Head, yes, and Collis, no. Prior to Mayor Wobler casting his vote, Councilman Scheiner stated he voted no, not because the Village doesn’t need one, however, he believes there are other options (possibly used) out there that would be money better spent. Mayor Wobler stated he is tabling the issue in order to research more options.

4. Mayor Wobler stated Kenn-Feld got back to him regarding purchasing a blade for the Gator. The options for purchase are: a 72” Boss hydraulic blade for $3195, a 60” Boss hydraulic blade for $2250, or a Snow manual blade for $2995. Installation would be $325.

5. Mayor Wobler informed Council that Mayor’s Court receipts for January were $115 gross, $61 net.

6. Mayor Wobler introduced Resolution 2019-E, a resolution to increase/decrease permanent appropriations for the Water Fund and the Refuse Collection Fund, respectively, and declaring an emergency. Lyons made a motion to suspend the rules, Scheiner seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. President of Council, Austin Scheiner, read Resolution 2019-E. Zartman made a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-E as presented, Collis seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

7. Mayor Wobler introduced Resolution 2019-F, a resolution declaring Village workers can plow snow from first responders’ driveways, and declaring an emergency. Lyons made a motion to suspend the rules, Head seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. President of Council, Austin Scheiner, read Resolution 2019-F. Zartman made a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-F as presented, Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

8. Mayor Wobler informed Council that Lippert LCI Acts of Service is planning a Village clean-up day on Friday, May 3rd from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. He would like to see them clean-up the Morton Building, and asked for other suggestions. It was suggested that they could pick up nails at the new park, and the Fiscal Officer stated the Village could borrow her wheeled yard magnet.

9. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the first round of estimates for the Safe Routes to School (SRTS) grant have been done by Tool Design, and confirmed with the school, as the school has to approve the designs for their property. Tool Design is moving on to the second set of designs, and have been told to stay as close to the grant as possible. It has been stated that this project may get going sooner than expected. In addition, in order to be more eligible for a second round of SRTS grant, Councilwoman Lyons is doing the paperwork to apply for the Put a Lid on it grant for bike helmets for children. That grant application is due by March 4th. It was also stated the Village will be participating in Bike to School Day this spring.

10. Mayor Wobler asked Council if they would like to invoke Ordinance 93-6 in order to clean up 221 East Oak Street. He stated he will talk to the new owner, Chet Straley, again to see what the owner’s plans are for the property.

11. [bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Wobler informed Council that he was asked if the Village could purchase salt to put on the roads in town when it snows, so he spoke to Aaron Timm of the County Garage regarding that option. They do not have any salt, however, they do have grit which can be purchased for $35 per ton. He asked Council if they would like to purchase grit as needed, he expects the Village may need 10 ton per winter for an approximate cost of $350. He was asked how the grit will be put down, and the Mayor stated the dump truck has a spreader on the back. Council members stated they would like to have grit placed at intersections, at the railroad tracks, and behind Homier’s. Scheiner made a motion to allow for the purchase of grit on an as needed basis, Zartman seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

12. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he received an e-mail from Poggemeyer regarding the park restroom. He will be setting up a meeting in which to go over the options available.

13. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he would like to purchase 12 barrels, channelizers, and 4 barricades, to use when closing roads. The purchase should cost around $1800. Miller made a motion to purchase the barrels, channelizers, and barricades with a limit of $2000 for the purchase. Lyons seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

14. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he received a complaint regarding a ruined tire from the pothole that was created at the 49 & 613 water dig. The hole was filled with stone, however, the truck traffic took the stone out of the hole, leaving a pothole. The driver who hit the pothole is asking to be reimbursed for the tire ($151) as well as the mounting and balancing needed. The BPA agreed to cover the cost. It has since been paved and signage installed. Zartman made a motion to reimburse the driver for their ruined tire, Lyons seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 

BPA: John Hall, President of the BPA, entered the meeting and informed Council of the following:

1. The water tower was not filling up, so they had to replace a well pump on February 4, 2019, with the correct size. It is now the same size as the other well pump, and the tower is full. The pump in question had been pulled seven years ago and was rebuilt at that time.

2. The EPA is stating that they will have to change the filter media.

3. Dangler Excavating was in to fix the leak at 49 & 613, however, they dug down to a section of cement that is 8-10 inches thick, and decided to wait until they could pinpoint exactly where the leak is prior to putting a hole in the cement. They have the leak-detector company coming in later this week to pinpoint the leak.

The Mayor informed Council of the following regarding the BPA:

1. There was a complaint about cloudy water from 310 West Oak Street. Al tried to contact the resident, but couldn’t. The resident then sent a water sample to the EPA. The Mayor shared the water superintendent’s response with Council.

2. Residents can see water reports if the go to epa.state.oh.us.

3. He received a letter from the EPA stating the Village’s quadrant solution was accepted, that the EPA is recommending the Village replace the media in the filters, and that they have accepted all NOV’s, therefore, all the issues are resolved, except for the media in the filters.

Good and Welfare:  None


Scheiner made a motion to accept the financial reports as presented by the Fiscal Officer. Lyons seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.

Miller moved to approve the payment of bills presented, Collis seconded, and the motion passed unanimously with Councilman James R. Miller abstaining from voting on any payments to Rodney Miller.

Lyons moved to go into executive session for personnel and legal reasons at 8:36 p.m., and Head seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Head moved to go back into regular session at 9:18 p.m., and Miller seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Head made a motion for Council to consider/accept Josh Anderson’s email statement, dated January 29, 2019, stating to the Mayor that he will not run on the EMS, as an effective resignation from the EMS Department, with an effective date of February 11, 2019. Lyons seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.

Lyons made a motion to allow Mayor Wobler to request that Fire Chief Leroy Anderson turn in his resignation due to the issues addressed during the meeting. Zartman seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.

Zartman made a motion to allow Mayor Wobler to request that Fire Captain Josh Anderson turn in his resignation due to issues addressed during the meeting. Miller seconded, and the motion passes unanimously.


With no further matters to discuss, Miller moved to adjourn, Scheiner seconded, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 9:36 p.m.




__________________________________________	_______________________________________
Mayor Steve Wobler					Fiscal Officer, Zoe McMaster
